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Do you  

Happy New Year to all Legion family members of Winter 
Park Memorial Post 112, and 2018 is going to be a 
great year for our Post.  We had a great gathering of 
members for our Christmas Party dinner at Perkin’s in 
December.  There were many members and visitors 
present and a good time by all.   
 

A look back at 2017 and we find that we have lost many 
members of our great Post in both the Legion and Auxil-
iary but we have also gained new members.  Of those 
members, who are now in God’s comforting hands, we 
lost Past Commander John McCormick and the First 
Commander of our Sons of the American Legion Jimmy 
Thornton.  There were others but these two put forth 
time and effort to make our organizations the best it can 
be.      
 

Another event that has started to evolve is the appear-
ance of our Post and the surrounding property.  A 
HUGE thank you to Vice Commander Middlekauff for 
taking the lead in changing the lights, working with get-
ting the post ship shape. Members of the Post please 
be aware that we are installing new security cameras 
around our Post as well as a new LED sign.   
 

I cannot thank you enough, Vice Commander Dress, for 
all your encouragement and guidance with your wealth 
of knowledge about the American Legion as well as 
your diligent efforts in conducting the FOUR CHAP-
LAIN’s program.   We will never be able to repay Fi-
nance Officer Shannon, for all your guidance in main-
taining the books and keeping the books in the black, as 
well as guiding Past Commander Kuhn as our new Fi-
nance Officer.  Past Commander and Service Officer 
Ted Costello, words are too few to express what you 
have meant to our Post, and a lot of members do not 
remember when you and others paid out of your pock-
ets to keep our Post open.   
 

SAL under the new leadership by Charles Coleman has 
increased in members and continuing to excel in putting 
on the monthly Post Pancake Breakfast.  Vice Com-
mander Dress of the AL visited the CLC in December to 
give them a Christmas puzzle for the recreational room.  
The photo is VC Dress and Natalie who makes sure we 
have the residents of the CLC make it to the Post 
Breakfast every month. Commander Coleman has also 
started working on having fund raisers for Project Vet 
Relief as well as other fund raisers  Cont’d on Page 9 
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From Gerry’s Table—Gerry Dress 
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I wish to thank you all for the Christmas cards and well wishes, as well as I wish each of you a 
GREAT HAPPY 2018.  Thank you, SAL and your volunteers for keeping the Post Breakfast going, 
which was a pet project of mine to support those in the CLC Nursing Home.   

 

Natalie and I have worked together to make sure these veterans get a chance 
to “break out” for a morning to enjoy a breakfast of pancakes, eggs and just a 
visit to the Post. 
 

I am preparing for the FOUR CHAPLAIN’s ceremony on Feb. 3, 2018 in which 
we will have the Centurion Battalion USNSCC on hand to assist as well as 
SAL, FRA and other groups.  Parking will be a premium so please arrive early 
and we may have to assist with relocated parking.  I am truly proud of the Post 

for their efforts in making sure this event goes off without a hitch.   
 

May God bless each of you this year and make it the best year of our lives. 
 
For GOD and COUNTRY, 
Gerald “Jerry” Dress 

From Jim’s Korner—Jim Middlekauff 
Greetings fellow Post 112 members.  I hope that everyone had a Merry Christmas and were able to 
have family time together.  I also send best wishes for the New Year.  I feel the Post is on an up-
swing with events and thanks to the Sgt. at Arms, Russ Kraeger and his support we have again 
made more improvements to the aesthetics of the Post and is very noticeable.  I cannot by-bass the 
President of the SAL, Charles Coleman for all his efforts to assist and completely take-over the pan-
cake breakfast where we continue to support the Veterans from Lake Nona CLC.  There is still plen-
ty of upgrades that can be accomplished, so if you have some spare time to help out I would greatly 
appreciate it.  Our next most honorable ceremony is the Four Chaplains ceremony in February (3rd) 
which is near and dear to 1st Vice, Jerry Dress so come out and support your Post.   
 
Thank you.  Jim Middlekauff, Second Vice Commander 



How about email?  Are you getting the newsletter by 
EMAIL or regular mail?  It costs the Post about $1 per 
newsletter to print and mail it to the membership.  We 
DO NOT want to miss anyone, so we will continue to 
mail it to those without an email account.  BUT, if you 
have an email account and are getting it by regular 
mail, you could save the Post some money by provid-
ing your email address to me.  You can send it to me 
at bcolbert@usa.net to insure that it is spelled correct-
ly. The money saved goes to other programs to better 
serve the members and Veterans in general.  
 

Elsewhere in the newsletter you can read the details 
on what our Auxiliary Unit and Sons Squadron have 
been doing over the last months and last year.   
 

Did you have trouble thinking about what to get 
your children and grandchildren for Christmas?  I 
know that this is coming out after the holidays, but 
a membership in the Sons of the American Legion 
for your male children and grandchildren may be 
something to think about.  And, membership in the 
Auxiliary would be a nice gift to your female chil-
dren, grandchildren and maybe something differ-
ent for your wife.  Membership in the Auxiliary is 
$30/year and in the Sons is $18/year.  Since you 
are already a member of the Post, their eligibility is 
assured.  Contact information for both are in the 
newsletter.  
 

It’s not too early to start thinking about our upcoming 
elections.  The elections will be in June, 2018, with the 
nominating committee will begin working on a pro-
posed “slate” in April and reporting to the membership 
in May. Nominations from the floor may be made at 
that time, if anyone else decides that they would like to 
become an officer.  The positions that are being voted 
on are:  Commander; 1st Vice Commander 
(Membership); 2nd Vice Commander (Facilities and 
Program); Chaplain: and Sgt-At-Arms.  Of course, we 
do not have “term limits” but sometimes people just get 
tired of doing the same job, or have ambitions of 
“moving up” either at the Post or within the Legion.  
 

Finally, let us remember those members and Veterans 
who have passed from us over the past year.  We 
have held more “Post Everlasting” ceremonies at the 
Post this past year than we ever before.  Please re-
member those who have passed and their families, 
especially over the holidays.  This is going to be a 
rough holiday season for those families.  
 

See you at the Post or until the next newsletter. 

First of all, HAPPY NEW YEAR to one and all! 
 

As we begin a new year, there are a lot of changes com-
ing to the Post.   
 

If you haven’t been to the Post lately, the roadway is 
slightly torn up with the construction of the apartments 
behind the Post.  This is going to be a slight challenge 
for the foreseeable future, but when it is done, the road 
will be wider and we will have new parking arrangements 
for our members.   
 

Our new Post sign with the electronic display will be in-
stalled soon; we have contracted with the sign maker to 
have it done.  This will give us more visibility on Golden-
rod Road and we will be able to better keep the public 
(and members) informed of our activities.  Inside the 
Post and in the pavilion, the lights have been replaced 
with brighter LED lights.  New blinds for the windows 
have been installed and that both makes the room a little 
brighter in the daytime and allows us to open and close 
them at will.  We are also improving the building and 
property security by adding cameras both inside and out-
side the building.  They will be connected to the alarm 
system and the Commander and I will be able to view 
them remotely if needed.  Some special thanks goes to 
our 2nd Vice Commander, Jim Middlekauff, for all of the 
improvements in and around the Post!  Way to go, Jim! 
 

Our 2nd 5k Marathon is history!  It was a success and 
brought in more money than last year for a couple of 
reasons.  First, the Marathon didn’t spend money on Fa-
cebook advertising as it did nothing for them last year.  
And, we had a much better turnout than last year!  It 
seems that the participants from 2016 spread the word 
and really liked the venue.  One of the participants actu-
ally flew in from Japan that morning to run. Thanks to 
our Judge Advocate, Neil Paulson, for a great job.  We 
truly hope that you will be able to help us again next year 
for the “Third Annual” event. 
 

Elsewhere in the newsletter is information about our an-
nual Four Chaplain’s Service.  It will be held on FEB 3, 
2018 at 2 PM, and promises to be another outstanding 
ceremony.  Gerry Dress is heading up this committee as 
he has done for the past years and we are on target for 
a great event.  
 

Did we miss your birthday in our list of 
“Congratulations?”  If we did, it is because your birthday 
is not in our records for some reason.  Please send your 
birthday to the Adjutant either by email or regular mail to 
the Post.  

Notes From the Adjutant’s Desk 
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Copy MUST be emailed to the editor as a jpg or 
Publisher file but payment MUST be mailed to 
the Post’s PO Box or hand delivered to the Post 
by the 15th of the month preceding publication. 
 

COPY DEADLINES: 
Jan-Feb issue—15December 
Mar-April issue—15February 
May-June issue—15April 
July-August issue—15June 
September-October issue—15August 
November-December issue—15October  
 

QUESTIONS—Contact the editor at 
407.401.8360 or email 
nell.colbert@communimatics.com. 

Would your business like to advertise in our 
Post newsletter? This newsletter, with distribu-
tion via email and USPS to over 200 members 
and organizations, is now accepting advertising 
for our monthly newsletters.  
 

Advertising rates per issue are as follows: 
Business card size - $ 6.00 (3 3/4"w x 2 1/4"l) 
1/4 page - $ 10.00 (3 3/4"w x 4 3/4"l) 
1/2 page - $ 18.00 (7 3/4"w x 4 3/4"l  or  3 3/4"w 
x 9 3/4"l) 
Full page - $ 30.00 (7 3/4"w x 9 3/4"l) 
 
If paid in advance for FIVE ISSUES, THE 
SIXTH ISSUE IS FREE! 

 

 



will be posted on our website 
and emailed to all Unit mem-
bers. 

 Marge, Debi, and Christine 
had a wonderful time with our 
Legion Family at the Christ-
mas party at Perkins. 

 

In January, we’ll be contacting 
our elementary schools about 
the Americanism Essay Contest 
and our high schools about Girls 
State. Girls State. Interviews will 
be at the end of February. We’ll 
also be delivering more food to 
the Eastbrook Food Pantry.  
 

We do hope that everyone had a 
very Merry Christmas.  
 

It is with 
great sad-
ness that we 
announce 
the passing 
of our be-

loved Vice President, Thelma 
Smith, who went to be with the 
Lord on November 20th following 
a heart attack while visiting her 
daughter in North Carolina. Thel-
ma was an awesome Auxiliary 
member and will be truly be 
missed. 
 

Since our last newsletter, your 
Unit has been pretty busy.  
 Marge and Nell represented 

our Unit at the Department of 
Florida Fall Conference and 
the fall 6th District meetings.  

 We held our annual Veterans 
Day 
Pop-
py 
Drive. 

 Our Unit delivered our annual 
goodie baskets to Aloma, 
Cheney, and Eastbrook Ele-
mentary Schools in recogni-
tion of National Education 
Week in November. The 
teachers and staff enjoyed 
muffins, bagels and cream 

cheese, and 
assorted 

fruits and veggies. 
 Just before Christmas, Nell 

and Marge shopped for our 
Veteran holiday gift basket 

project. The 
Post funded 
one of the 
baskets and 
the Auxiliary 
funded the 

others through donations 
we’ve received during our 
Poppy drives. Special thanks 
to Post Adjutant, Bob Col-
bert, for assisting with the 
basket delivery. 

 Our Unit updated our Consti-
tution, By-Laws, and Stand-
ing Rules and have now re-
ceived the approved docu-
ments for our records. A copy 

Our Happenin’ Auxiliary—Nell Colbert 
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As always, we welcome new 
ladies who would like to ac-
tively support our military, 
our youth and our communi-
ty through our community 
service projects. To become 
involved, please call us at 
321.578.8612.  
 

Check out our Facebook 
page at: 
https://www.facebook.com/
ALA112FL 
or our website at: 
 www.AmLegionAux112FL.com 
to see what we’ve been doing. 



Sea Cadet Update: Billy Dover 
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in your thoughts and prayers.  Just as you, we 
have many conflicts at home, school and deal-
ing with our class mates.   
 

The Cyber Patriot team is up and running, while 
competing in regional challenges they are on 
their way to another successful year.  We also 
have started a shooting team which will be in 
competition by years end if all goes well.   
 

Please remember that this youth organization is 
the only one under the Department of Defense 
however we rely on donations to keep us up 
and running.  The goal is to produce ONE PA-
TRIOT at a time, and to support the sea ser-
vices with increasing the knowledge of the 
youth in HONOR, COURAGE and COMMIT-
MENT. 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
Then Centurion Battalion USNSCC Staff 

HAPPY NEW YEAR 
from you Sea Cadet 
unit on our 15th year in 
which the Winter Park 
Memorial Post 112 has 
supported us from day 
ONE.  In December we 
marched in the Winter 
Park Christmas parade 
for the 10th year and it 
was great seeing the 

citizens of Winter Park standup and clap for the 
flag and the unit.  We also assisted in the SEAL 
Muster in Ft. Pierce in November as well the 
Orlando Marathon held at the Post. 
 

In 2018 we have scheduled to assist with Mr. 
Jerry’s FOUR CHAPLAIN’S program, our annu-
al family day at the beach and graduation in 
MAY.  Please keep us, the cadets and leaders 

Christmas Party Pictures 



Claims 
 Presumptive Service Con-
nection Claims 
 Secondary Service Connec-
tion Claims 
 Increased Disability Claims 
 Dependency and Indemnity 
Compensation (DIC) Claims 
 Pre-Discharge Claims 
 

Don’t miss out on this important 
opportunity to get a faster claim 
decision. Learn more about the 
DRC Program, including eligi-
bility requirements, what medi-
cal evidence you need to sub-
mit, and how to find an accred-
ited VSO at: :https://
www.benefits.va.gov/
compensation/drc.asp.  
 

Thank you. 
Jim Middlekauff  

Greetings from your Post Ser-
vice Officer-December 2017.  
Below is the latest information I 
have received. 
 

*The Department of Veterans 
Affairs has suspended applica-
tions for its new veteran identifi-
cation card program due to a 
large number of applicants, ac-
cording to a notice on its web-
site. 
 

The new, free ID card was or-
dered by Congress in 2015 as 
a way to give veterans proof of 
service at businesses without 
carrying a copy of their DD-214 
forms. The VA a week ago 
rolled out the online application 
for the card for all honorably 
discharged veterans, but the 
system appeared to immediate-
ly face technical problems. 
 

Currently, however, veterans 
who look to apply for the card 
are instead told they need to 
come back later. 
 

*Since you last filed a VA disa-
bility claim, VA has improved 
the claim process by launching 
the Decision Ready Claims 
(DRC) Program. 
 

When you file a DRC, you can 
get a decision on your claim in 
30 days or less by working 
with an accredited Veterans 
Service Organization (VSO). 
Your VSO will help you gather 
and submit all relevant and re-
quired evidence so your claim 
is ready for VA to make a deci-
sion when you submit it. 
 

You can now file a DRC for the 
following claim types: 
 Direct Service Connection 

Notes from Our Service Officer 
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DFAS Reminders 
The Defense Finance and Accounting Service's addresses changed effective May 1, 2017.  The old 
addresses are being discontinued and will be replaced by addresses in Indianapolis.  The new ad-
dresses are: 
 

Retired Pay: 
Defense Finance and Accounting Service 
U.S. Military Retired Pay 
8899 E. 56th Street 
Indianapolis, IN 46249-1200 
 

Annuitant Pay: 
Defense Finance and Accounting Service 
8899 E. 56th Street 
Indianapolis, IN 46249-1300 
 

The old PO Boxes in London KY will remain open and all mail will be forwarded to the new address-
es for one year.  However, sending mail to the old address will add three to five days to the normal 
processing time. 



Son’s of the of the Legion: Charles Coleman 
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Also, the Sons of the American 
Legion Squadron 112 will be 
working with the Department of 
Florida American Legion Crea-
tive Services Director (Jennifer 
Cooper) to set up a Breakfast 
Fundraiser for Project Vet Re-
lief Program.  We will be seek-
ing donations from generous 
individuals, American Legion 
Members, small businesses 
and corporations. We need vol-
unteers to serve as Table Cap-
tains, ushers, greeters and oth-
er responsibilities.  
 

The attendance at our Pancake 
Breakfast is doing great.  We 
added some excitement at the 

November 
Pancake 
Breakfast by 
having a raffle 
for an authen-
tic Military 
green winter 
Blanket.  The 
winning ticket 
holder was 

Clarence Butts from the Lake 
Nona Veterans Facility.  Con-
gratulations to Clarence from 
the Legion Family at Winter 
Park Memorial Post 112.  
 

We hope everyone had a Very 
Merry Christmas and we wish 
you a Happy, Healthy & Pros-
perous New Year. 
 
For God & Country, 
 

Charles Coleman, Squadron 
Commander 
Sons of the American Legion 
Squadron 112  

The Sons of the American Le-
gion at Squadron 112 attended 
the 14th Annual Fall Conference 
of the American Legion. The 
Fall Conference was held at the 
Renaissance Sea World Orlan-
do Florida on November 3 thru 
November 5, 2017.  
 

The main purpose of the Fall 
Conference was to provide 
training opportunities that meet 
the needs of our members and 
officers.  Training classes cov-
ered a wide range of subjects 
from Basic Legion Training to 
Social Media.  Also, there were 
lectures by Legion officers and 
invited National Guest Speakers 
on various topics that are im-
portant to the American Legion.  
 

The General meeting for the 
Sons of the American Legion 
was held on Saturday Novem-
ber 4, 2017.  Steve Shuga 
(State Commander) spoke 
about the importance of his 
charity Project Vet Relief.  The 
main purpose of the Project Vet 
Relief Program is to provide 
support to our service men and 
women as they transition into 
civilian life, their needs in times 
of crisis, works to secure bene-
fits to get vets back on track and 
provide encouragement through 
mentoring.  Commander Shuga 
is requesting the help of the 
Florida Detachment of the Sons 
of the American Legion in meet-
ing the Project Vet Relief Pro-
gram Goal of $50,000.  
 

Our guest speaker was Brett 
Reistad from American Legion 

Post 270 in McClean Virginia. 
Mr.Reistad is a candidate for 
National Commander of The 
Sons of The American Legion.  
The focus will be on our history, 
law and order programs and 
dedicating more time to first re-
spondents.   
 

Also, Mr. Reistad commented 
on membership.  Membership 
has increased as a result of in-
creased communications be-
tween Membership Committee, 
District Commanders and 
Squadron Commanders.  There 
are 181 Sons of the American 
Legion Squadrons in the state 
of Florida of which 118 Squad-
rons were cited for 100% mem-
bership. 
 

Our Squadron 112 was cited 
for obtaining 100% member-
ship.  The Detachment of Flori-
da Sons of the American Le-
gion is 5th in the world with 
18,750 members.  
 

We the American Legion Fami-
ly at Memorial Post 112 in Win-
ter Park Florida, would like to 
welcome our new members 
Caylen Diehl and Ares Diehl to 
the Sons of the American Le-
gion Squadron 112.   
 

Squadron 112 of the Sons of 
the American Legion is working 
with Chick Fil A to sell 125 Raf-
fle tickets at $5.00 each in Sup-
port of the Project Vet Relief 
Program.  The winner of the 
raffle will receive 52 free Chick 
Fil A sandwich cards.  



of life challenges.   
 
PRAYER: 
 

God, we wish to thank you for 
allowing your perfect Son, to 
live on earth and sacrifice him-
self for our sins.  Thank you for 
giving us the Holy Spirit to 
guide us each moment of our 
lives and protecting us from 
ourselves.  Continue to give us 
the wisdom to look for the 
TRUTH, to be a leader not a 
follower and educate ourselves 
on finding the truth.  Protect our 
service members and their 
families both abroad and at 
home, protect our first respond-
ers as well as our Government 
Leaders.  This we give all the 
praise and glory to you, IN THE 
NAME OF THE FATHER, SON 
and HOLY SPIRIT, AMEN. 

During 2017 we have had chal-
lenging times in our Nation, and 
the World as well as members 
who have gone to the Post Ev-
erlasting.  It has been my privi-
lege and honor to support the 
S.A.L. as well as the American 
Legion Family of Post 112.  
Each day I speak to God ask-
ing for guidance as I have 
throughout my life to open and 
close doors that “HIS will be 
done” and not mine.  You see 
God knows us before we were 
even thought about and is pre-
sent in our lives but it is up to 
us to allow him to GUIDE us.   
 

In the March-April newsletter I 
quoted out of the Old Testa-
ment: Isaiah 44: 25 I expose 
the false prophets as liars 
and make fools of fortune-
tellers.  I cause the wise to 

give bad advice thus proving 
them to be fools. In the New 
Testament 1 John 4:1 Dear 
friends, do not believe every-
one who claims to speak by 
the Spirit. You must test 
them to see if the spirit they 
have comes from God.  For 
there are many false proph-
ets in the world.    
 

God sent his SON to live 
among us to DIE for us, so that 
we no longer have to sacrifice 
unblemished animals.  God’s 
SON rose on the third day to 
show that there is life after 
death and then he returned to 
give us the HOLY SPIRIT to 
dwell with us and guide us till 
we are called to the Post Ever-
lasting.  It is up to you as an 
individual to ask God to lead 
you and guide you through all 

The Chaplain’s Prayers : Billy Dover 
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Cont’d from Page 1 
for projects by both the American Legion and SAL organizations.   
 

On Dec. 9, 2017 Adjutant Colbert and I attended the 6th District meeting at St. Cloud Post 80 in which we got to 
talk with our Department Commander Shuga.  I wish at this time to thank Commander Shuga for all he has done 
for the Department of Florida.  He never seems to take a day off and has traveled the state during the hurricanes 
and the informal visit by the 1st VC of the American Legion.  When you see Commander Shuga please tell him 
THANK YOU and to SLOW DOWN, LOL.   
 

2018 is going to come in with a bang as we will be hosting the Oratorical Contest during the E-Board meeting on 
Jan. 8, 2018.  The FOUR CHAPLAIN’s service on Feb. 3, 2018 at 2:00 PM, and please come early to due to lim-
ited parking.  We will be preparing for our School Medals awards at the end of school in April, May and June.  With 
over thirty metals to hand out we will need all members to assist.  
 

Please remember the four pillars of the American Legion and help us support them from during this next year.  If 
you have not paid your dues please do so AS SOON AS POSSIBLE.  The funds go to support the Post in all of our 
activities.  Please continue to pray for our members who are sick and unable to make it to the meetings as well as 
those still servicing us in the Armed Forces and First Responders.   
 

TELL SOMEONE “HELLO” today and give someone a smile you make save their life.   
For GOD and COUNTRY, Billy Dover, Jr. Commander 

Commander’s Minute—Cont’d from Page 1 



VA News Release 

some years ago.  The picture 
was taken by one of the at-
tendees to the graduation but 
what was interesting is that we 
were in ascending order of the 
wars we served in:  John McCor-
mick (WW11), Jerry Dress 
(Korea) and Ted Costello 
(Vietnam) and this was not 
planned.  
 

Ted Costello 

Department of Veterans Affairs 
(VA) announced that the White 
House VA Hotline, first launched 
in June is now fully staffed with 
live agents working to serve Vet-
erans 24-hours a day, 356 days 
a year. 
 

The hotline, became 24-hour op-
erational in mid-October, is now 
staffed by a team consisting of 
90 percent Veterans of employ-
ees who have a Veteran family 
member, this is in response to 
Veterans requests to talk to 
agents who could relate to their 
experiences. 
 

The hotline can be accessed at 
855-948-2311 and is the VA's 
first non-clinical, non-emergency 
around-the-clock call center. It 
provides Veterans a supple-

mental option to report issues if 
they are not being addressed 
through VA's normal customer 
service channels. 
 

The hotline's agents are located 
in Shepherdstown, West, Virgin-
ia.  Agents have access to a mul-
titude of resources and contact 
information to help Veterans.  
The hotline also generates real-
time reports to VA experts who 
can help address the specific 
issues of Veterans as well as 
make better informed decisions 
on where program improvements 
are needed. 
 

Post Air Force Members who 
served in three different Wars: 
 

This picture was taken at our 
Centurion Battalion graduation 

Boys State—Ted Costello 
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The post at our last general meeting voted that we send two (2) over-quotas next year.  I have 
turned in the monies and some of the initial paper work so we are up to date. I have not received the 
names of the young men as yet, but the guidance counselors are very good at Winter Park HS.   I 
have scheduled the selection for   Tuesday February 13, 2018 at 7:00 PM.  This is our regular meet-
ing for February so I am asking you all for a good showing for the boys so please try to attend.   

A Gift for Someone Who Doesn’t Have Everything 
Did you have trouble thinking about what to get your children or grandchildren for Christ-
mas?  A membership in the Sons of the American Legion for your male children and grand-
children may be something to think about.  And, membership in the Auxiliary would be a nice 
gift to your female children, grandchildren and even something different for your wife.  Mem-
bership in the Auxiliary is $30/year and in the Sons is $18/year.  Since you are already a mem-
ber of the Post, their eligibility is assured.  Contact information for both are in the newsletter.  
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Happy Birthday to YOU! 
 

 

Happy Birthday to YOU! Hap-
py Birthday to you! Happy 
Birthday dear ____. Happy 
Birthday to YOU! 
 

January: 
 

February:  

01/02 Smith, Rhonda 

01/08 Hohman, Glenn 

01/10 Martin, Druce (Drew) 

01/13 Telson, Pat 

01/15 Brasher, Lawrence 

01/15 Smith, Robert 

01/17 Roberts, Wayne 

01/19 Kreager, Russell 

01/21 Travers, Charles, Sr 

01/21 Yerkes, Kenneth 

01/25 Colbert, Russell 

02/06 Flanagan, Donald 

02/06 Menier, Herbert 

02/08 Dearden, Miles 

02/08 Posade, Eduardo 

02/09 Hale, Philip, Jr 

02/10 Colbert, Bob 

02/17 Ackley, Wayne 

02/18 Sines, Irvin, Jr 

02/21 Atkinson, Leonard 

02/23 Boyle, William 

02/23 Brown, Donn 

02/24 Anderson, Charles 

02/24 Towles, Robin 

02/27 Paquin, Joseph 



 
Winter Park Memorial Post 112 

4490 North Goldenrod Road 
Winter Park, FL 32792 

 

www.wpflpost112.org 

 

Winter Park Memorial Post 112 
PO Box 910 

Goldenrod, FL 32733 

OFFICER’S DIRECTORY 
  

Commander: Billy Dover 
407-383-9455 – bgdjr14@gmail.com 
 

1st Vice Cmdr.: Gerard (Jerry) Dress  
407-212-6587—no email 
 

2nd Vice Commander: Jim Middlekauff 
407-977-0521—racenut478@aol.com 
  

Adjutant: Bob Colbert 
407-619-9611 – bcolbert@usa.net 
  

Finance Officer: Chuck Kuhn 
407-230-1707 – kuhnie313@yahoo.com 
  

Chaplain: Cliff Buhrow 
407-644-8878—no email 
  

Sgt. At Arms: Russell Kraeger 
803.439.3064—rwkraeger@yahoo.com 
  

Newsletter Editor: Nell Colbert 
321.303.7445— necolbert@usa.net   

CALENDAR 

  
    

Please see our website for additional dates and 
more detailed info about each event. 

JANUARY 
1 HAPPY NEW YEAR!!! 
8 S A L Meeting - 6 PM 
9 Auxiliary and Post Meetings - 7 PM 
27 Son's Pancake Breakfast - 8-11 AM 
FEBRUARY 
3 Four Chaplain's Service - 2 PM 
5 S A L Meeting - 6 PM 
5 Executive Board Meeting - 7 PM 
13 Auxiliary and Post Meetings - 7 PM 
14 VALENTINES DAY 
24 Son's Pancake Breakfast - 8-11 AM 


